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Mark your calendars! 

 

LWVUS AGRICULTURE UPDATE 
CONSENSUS QUESTIONS 

MEETING 
THURSDAY, APRIL 3, NOON  

MONTROSE LIBRARY 
COMMUNITY ROOM 

 

 
Members only are allowed to "vote". 
 
Study papers and consensus questions are 
posted on our website. 
 
Be ready to participate in an interesting 
and very important process! 
 
Our "results" will be sent to LWVCO 
where they will be gathered with results 
from leagues across our state and then 
forwarded on to LWVUS.  
 
If a national consensus is reached on any 
of the questions, the League's 1986 
agriculture position will be updated to 
reflect the vote on the many changes to 
farming and ranching that have occurred 
since that date! 

 
 
                                      
 

NEW OFFICERS AND BOARD 
 

Hello League Members, 
 
The Nominating Committee of LWV 
Montrose County, serving Montrose and 
Delta counties, is appealing to you as a 
member to step forward and lend your 
talents and interests to its slate of officers 
and board.  We are looking for members to 
fill the following positions for the 2014-
2015 year.  
 
This is your opportunity to participate as:   

 president for a 1 year term 
 vice president for a 1 year term 

 secretary for a 1 year term 
 treasurer for a 1 year term 

 
The board positions needing to be filled: 

Program/Publicity Chair 
Voter Service Chair 

Voter Newsletter Publisher 
Delta County representative 

 
Job descriptions can be found on our 
website www.montrose.co.lwvnet.org/ 
 

We want to hear from you! An inquiry does 
not commit you. So, call and ask. Talk to 
Nancy or Tammy today. Please call before 
April 15. 

Nancy Ball    249-8963    
Tammy Theis   209-4507   

Thank you for giving this request serious 
consideration!!! 

New officers will be elected and installed 
at the annual meeting on May 1. 

 

http://www.lwv.org/
http://www.lwvcolorado.org/
http://www.montrose.co.lwvnet.org/
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001v61lhyn1uSdk0_d7wbBTiRpw0XAiLYF-tPRmLStWblkFKK-Zw7XFVf874moUFT0UhyPHMfUYWX-g0mf4Vh4qn2jG8IGvIHIPJhEnI4UjnARzzj_-ZyeyNlpfps6s0qtu3UK9zG-vXCZ41bBBLm2bwzb5fEK4C5X1OcrGZ4MlRURnEQt-4MIx7jCqrkCyCZyEf7-NwpIC3X4_prQmmS9s0388xp4TQJkl-Y_8Cbv2u2mLVq-sbffWUw==&c=7W7QuqmuEe90QdRJZop1GyYboSVhaNZnrdsUmVR1Lsbu__7RFvxe_A==&ch=6MUp22x5OI4aWY5-l_mdQaFBB4Wl3tbe2Ig_QJjMkgCS4WEWvTFS_w==
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FOLLOWING UP ON THE LWVUS AGRICULTURE UPDATE.... 
AND MARCH BEING WOMEN'S HISTORY MONTH! 

 
 
 
 
                              

                                                     
 
 
 
                                                     
 
 
 
                                                                                                                                            
                                                                 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                 
              
 
                                                            
 
                                                                                                              

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

5 Life-Changing Laws We Can Thank Women For 

By Sarah Ayres, Nation of Change, March 16, 2014 

American women still have a long way to go to achieve equal representation in our nation’s top leadership 
positions. But, despite never having held more than 20 percent of seats in Congress, women have still managed to 

make an indelible mark on our nation’s legislative history, serving as the driving force behind some of America’s 
greatest progressive achievements.  In honor of Women’s History Month, here are five landmark laws you may not 

know were enacted with women playing a unique leadership role: 

 
1. Women’s clubs and the Pure Food and Drug Act of 1906 Upton Sinclair’s 1906 expose on the Chicago 

meatpacking industry may have served as the catalyst for the food safety reform movement, but it was the 
women’s clubs of the time who did the legwork in building grassroots support for food safety legislation. Members 

of the General Federation of Women’s Clubs “spearheaded a letter and telegram writing campaign” to which 

historians attribute the passing of the Pure Food and Drug Act of 1906. Dr. Harvey Wiley, the first chief of the 
Pure Food Bureau, said of the club’s instrumental role in enacting the law, “Trust them to put the ball over the 

goal line every time.” The law, which prohibits interstate commerce in misbranded and adulterated food and 
drugs, paved the way for the creation of the Food and Drug Administration. Today the FDA continues to protect 

the health of all Americans by ensuring that our food, drugs, and cosmetics are safe and properly labeled. 
 

2. Frances Perkins and The Social Security Act of 1935 As both the first woman to hold a cabinet position in 

the U.S. and the nation’s longest-serving Secretary of Labor, Frances Perkins was instrumental in developing many 
of the New Deal laws enacted during Franklin Roosevelt’s presidency, including the one establishing a minimum 

wage. But Perkins is best remembered as the chief architect of the Social Security Act of 1935, which Roosevelt 
called “the cornerstone of his administration.” Social Security now insures 90 percent of all Americans against loss 

of income, keeps millions of Americans out of poverty, and provides all Americans with the peace of mind that 

they will not become destitute if their family loses its primary source of income due to retirement, disability, or 
death. It is the most successful and effective income security program in our nation’s history. 

 
3. Mother Jones and the Fair Labor Standards Act of 1938 Once known as “the most dangerous woman in 

America” for her fearless organizing tactics, Mary Harris “Mother” Jones began a campaign that ultimately resulted 
in the enactment of America’s child labor laws. The self-proclaimed “hell-raiser” and United Mine Workers 

organizer once led hundreds of striking children on a march from the textile mills of Pennsylvania to the doorstep 

of President Theodore Roosevelt in Long Island, New York. Her dramatic performance spurred the movement to 
abolish child labor. In 1938, Congress passed the Fair Labor Standards Act, which, among other things, banned 

oppressive child labor. 
 

4. Rachel Carson and the Environmental Protection Agency (1970)With the publication of her 

groundbreaking book, Silent Spring, Rachel Carson catalyzed the modern environmental movement. By bringing 
the effects of chemical pesticides to the attention of the American public, Carson is largely credited with inspiring 

the grassroots movement that led to a ban on DDT and the creation of the Environmental Protection Agency in 
1970. Since its creation, the EPA has worked to protect Americans’ health and the environment. 

 

5. Dolores Huerta and the California Agricultural Labor Relations Act of 1975 Dolores Huerta co-founded 
the National Farmworkers Association with Cesar Chavez and led a consumer boycott that resulted in the passage 

of the landmark California Agricultural Labor Relations Act of 1975. The first of its kind in the country, the law 
grants California farm workers the right to collectively organize and bargain for better wages and working 

conditions. Known for her courage and determination, Huerta was described by Chavez as “completely fearless” – 
even in the face of sometimes violent opposition. Over the course of her career, Huerta was arrested more than 

20 times and was once severely beaten by police at a nonviolent protest in San Francisco. In 2012, President 

Obama awarded Huerta the Presidential Medal of Freedom, the nation’s top civilian honor. 
 

http://www.americanprogress.org/issues/women/report/2014/03/07/85467/womens-leadership/
http://www.gfwc.org/gfwc/History_and_Mission.asp
http://www.fda.gov/regulatoryinformation/legislation/ucm148690.htm
http://www.gfwc.org/gfwc/History_of_GFWC_Advocacy.asp?SnID=283576195
http://www.ssa.gov/history/fperkins.html
http://francesperkinscenter.org/life.html
http://www.americanprogress.org/wp-content/uploads/issues/2010/12/pdf/social_security.pdf
http://www.cbpp.org/cms/?fa=view&id=4037
http://www.aflcio.org/About/Our-History/Key-People-in-Labor-History/Mother-Jones-1837-1930
http://www.aflcio.org/About/Our-History/Key-People-in-Labor-History/Mother-Jones-1837-1930
http://www.motherjones.com/about/what-mother-jones/our-history
http://www.dol.gov/dol/aboutdol/history/flsa1938.htm
https://www.nwhm.org/education-resources/biography/biographies/rachel-carson/
http://www.nwhm.org/education-resources/biography/biographies/dolores-fernandez-huerta/
http://doloreshuerta.org/dolores-huerta/
http://www.thedailybeast.com/articles/2012/05/18/hero-grandmother-delores-huerta-honored-with-medal-of-freedom.html
http://www.pbs.org/newshour/bb/social_issues-jan-june12-doloreshuerta_05-30/
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MARCH ACTIVITIES AND PROGRAMS REPORTS  
 

CITY OF MONTROSE BALLOT ISSUES FORUM, MARCH 6, 2014  
 

     
Article written by Susan Chandler-Reed 

 

The Montrose League of Women Voters hosted a ballot issues forum on March 6, 2014 at the City Council 
Chambers to educate City of Montrose residents about three issues before them in the upcoming city 
elections---broadband, new rec center and charter language revision.  About 32 people attended the 
forum, including several City officials and LWV members, which was televised for the City’s website.  
 
Ballots will be mailed the week of March 10-14 to all registered voters residing within the city limits and  
can be returned by mail or delivered to ballot drop-off locations at City Hall and the Montrose County 
Election Office.  In order to be counted, ballots must be received by the City Clerk by 7 p.m. on Election 
Day, April 1. City residents who turn 18 by April 1 can vote if they register by Election Day. 
 
LWV officials, Rosemary Murphy and Karen Connor, presented details about each of the ballot issues, all 
of which were referred to the voters by the City Council.  LWV President Karen Connor explained to the 
audience that the League’s goal was to present nonpartisan, factual information to educate voters rather 
than to advocate for a position; thus no discussion was allowed, and questions were directed to the 
information tables in the hallway outside of the chambers and to the City officials in attendance. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
      

 

 

 

 

LEAGUE OF WOMEN VOTERS AND WESTERN SLOPE YOUTH VOTING INITIATIVE 
REGISTERS HIGH MONTROSE HIGH SCHOOL SENIORS ON MARCH 6, 2014 

 

 
 
On Thursday, March 6, some 26 Montrose High School students became newly-registered voters. 
The non-partisan event was created by Franklin Eccher, a junior at Montrose High School, who 
established the Western Slope Youth Voting Initiative designed to get teenagers registered to vote. 
With the support of Montrose High School’s National Honor Society, two representatives from the 
League of Women Voters of Montrose County, Nancy Ball and Karen Connor, the library staff at the 
high school, and Mrs. Eccher eligible students registered to vote online in the school library during 
their access period. 
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"Our Land, Our Water, Our Food, Our Future... they are in our hands" - Part II 
 

 
On Thursday, March 20, in the Montrose Library Community Room, guest speakers Trent Hollister, 4-H 
Extension Agent, Colorado State University Extension; Corey Hicks, County Executive Director, Farm 
Service Agency; and, Laurie Neilson, Senior Farm Loan Officer, Farm Service Agency educated the 
attendees on their roles regarding current agriculture finance issues, including commodities and the 
Farm Bill, crop subsidies, crop insurance and farm loans, and future farmers.  Mr. Hicks and Mrs. Neilson 
are based in Mesa County and service fourteen counties, while Mr. Hollister is based in Montrose. 
 
Speaking first, Trent Hollister said 4-H is the world's largest "out of school" program and has 1,200 kids 
youths aged 5-18 and 450 leaders in Montrose, Mesa, Delta and Ouray counties.  Its many programs, 
covering "cows to plows", robotics and computers, are paid for by tax dollars but many more dollars are 
generated in the communities they serve.  In Montrose and Ouray counties the tax dollars totaled 
$90,464 last year for 275 kids and 215 leaders but contributed economic benefits to those counties of 
about $847,000!  Children who participate in 4-H programs have proven to be above average students, 
both in el-hi and secondary schools, successful business people, and valuable community members too.  
Their early bond with agriculture and livestock may help with the problem of finding future farmers to 
replace aging farmers and ranchers.  
 
Corey Hicks began with the topic of the Farm Bill, saying it is "re-invented every five years", although the 
2014 Farm Bill took seven years, and that FSA employees will receive training the week of March 24 on 
the new programs.  One interesting quirk of his position is that while he is actually a federal employee 
he is considered to be a county employee because he is locally elected by a local farmers committee.  
Mr. Hicks' office at FSA offers six commodity loans and program payments, which in 2013 provided 
Colorado producers with monetary support of $235.3 million; made $74.6 million in investments through 
four conservation programs to improve soil, water and wildlife; and, $56.4 million through six disaster 
assistance programs due to drought, flooding, freezes, tornadoes and hurricanes.  
 
Laurie Neilson's office "offers various loan options to eligible Colorado farmers and ranchers who manage 
family-sized operations and who are temporarily unable to obtain private or commercial credit."  These 
loans come through just four programs---the Guaranteed Loan Program, the Direct Loan Program, 
Microloans, and Emergency Loan Program---and must be repaid. She is precluded from competing with 
the many private insurance companies that offer agricultural loans. Interestingly, the DLP program 
includes loans to target groups such as women, ethnic minorities, and youth /beginning farmers, and 
Microloans are made to niche/non-traditional farmers.  

 
In total in 2013, FSA paid out roughly $2,176,000 in Delta County, $1,356,000 in Montrose County, 
$15,000 in Ouray County, and $983,000 in Mesa County. 
 
Several excellent handouts were made available to the attendees (and will be brought to our April 3 
consensus meeting), and the Question & Answer period brought queries and replies that demonstrate 
just how complex these programs are. Because agriculture is such big business the general consensus is 
the government will stay involved in it; the agriculture economy is now globally competitive and many 
countries subsidize their farmers; and, that, yes, large agro businesses do benefit from the various 
government programs but small farmers do as well.  
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STATE LEAGUE NEWS - LWVCO 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                                          

              

Subscribe to the Legislative Letter  
and stay up to date during the 2014 Colorado legislative session – still only $20  

The biweekly letter is created by the Legislative Action Committee and the staff lobbyist, Chris 
Watson, who follow proposed legislation and analyze pending bills based on League positions.  The 
LWVCO Legislative Letter is also made possible by the LWVCO office and the support of all of you 
who donate to the LWVCO Lobby Fund and/or subscribe to the Legislative Letter.  

Subscribers can receive the 2014 Legislative Letter by e-mail or regular mail. The e-mail format is 
preferred as it saves trees and postage!  Send your name, e-mail or home address, and check made 
out to LWVCO to 1410 Grant Street, Suite B204, Denver, CO  80203. 

Thank you for your continued support and dedication to producing this important publication!  

 

 

 
 

LWVCO Council 2014 
Friday, May 16 – Saturday, May 17 

The Double Tree, 743 Horizon Drive, Grand Junction, CO 

Registration deadline is April 22 

 
Attending Council is a great way to learn more about the functioning of the LVWCO and to meet 
the people who make it happen! While our local League's official representatives have been 
selected, additional League members may attend as observers, as space permits.  
Contact Karen Connor for details if you are interested in attending. 
 
Board elections, adoption of the 2014-15 budget, the Legislative Wrap-up, and leadership 
workshops will be the order of business.  An important feature of this year's Council will be the 
presentation of the report of the LWVCO's Mental Health Task Force on Colorado’s Behavioral 
Health System (mental health and substance abuse), including its relationship with gun violence. 
 
 

 

LEAGUE HOSTS BOOTH AT "TEEN OPPORTUNITY EXPO" - MARCH 26, 2014 
 

 
 
The City of Montrose Youth Council sponsored the event held from 2:30 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. in the 
Montrose High School cafeteria. Area youth ages 13 to 19 were invited to attend workshops, listen to 
guest speakers, and visit with local business and organization representatives for summer jobs, 
volunteer opportunities and internships. League's purpose in having a booth was to familiarize the 
younger generation with the local League and its activities, let them know how they can become 
involved, and to assist with online voter registration. To this end, we offered a free high school 
membership so student "interns" would have an opportunity to put democracy into action in our 
community by assisting in planning programs that provide information to residents on issues important 
to them, helping at candidate forums and ballot issue presentations, and working with us on issues 
League supports such as campaign finance reform, immigration, and voting rights.  In spite of 
computer glitches, six students were able to register on line. 

 



6 
 

NATIONAL LEAGUE NEWS - LWVUS 
 

 

 
 
 
                                                          

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

                                                                                            
                                            

 
 
              

 SUNSHINE WEEK 
 

March 16-22 was Sunshine Week, an annual nationwide discussion about the importance of access to 
public information and what it means to individuals and to our community. It is a time to remember the 

important role that each of us has in keeping our community healthy, vibrant and strong. 
 

We all have the right to know what our government is doing – both its successes and failures. 
Exercising our right to know gives us – the public - power. It allows us to hold elected officials 

accountable on Election Day and beyond.  
 

For decades, members of the League of Women Voters have acted as government watchdogs at the 
federal, state and local levels. We monitor Montrose County’s budget and the BOCC and the City 

budget and council meetings, and work to get all eligible members of the community registered and 
out to vote. In short, the League works to ensure all voices are heard as decisions are made about our 

community’s future. We invite all of you to join us by making your voice heard on Election Day and 
throughout the year. 

 
Karen Connor, President 

LWV of Montrose and Delta Counties 
                                                                                

 

League Urges Presidential Veto on H.R. 2019 
 
The League joined a letter asking President Obama to veto H.R. 2019 which repeals public 
funding for party presidential nominating conventions. H.R. 2019 would repeal the public 
financing system for presidential candidates and party nominating conventions under the 
guise of providing funding for a 10-year pediatric cancer research initiative. In reality, the 
legislation authorizes the funds for the research initiative, but it does not appropriate the 
funds for use.  
 

 
 

Submit a Comment to the Environmental Protection Agency (Reminder) 

The EPA has extended the deadline for public comments for the proposed federal carbon 
pollution standard for every new power plant built in America. The new deadline is May 9, 
2014. Submit a public comment to the EPA in support of the standard and your voice will be 
part of the official record.  Go to the LWVUS website www.lwv.org for more information. 

 

 

 

 
 

http://salsa.wiredforchange.com/dia/track.jsp?v=2&c=Ka92jDaQh1%2FIJSkMtxOftqJFlqD4eP7q
http://salsa.wiredforchange.com/dia/track.jsp?v=2&c=Ka92jDaQh1%2FIJSkMtxOftqJFlqD4eP7q
http://salsa.wiredforchange.com/dia/track.jsp?v=2&c=CToHPPQ3MKiPf7aBXgPJtaJFlqD4eP7q
http://salsa.wiredforchange.com/dia/track.jsp?v=2&c=CToHPPQ3MKiPf7aBXgPJtaJFlqD4eP7q
http://www.lwv.org/
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LOCAL LEAGUE ANNOUNCEMENTS - DEMOCRACY IS NOT A 
SPECTATOR SPORT! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Welcome New Members, Sheryl Clapton & Charles Pitts 

Sheryl has served as a Board Member, Secretary of the Board of Directors, and as President of the Board of 

Directors for New Wave Corporation in Columbia, Missouri, the non-profit owner of KOPN FM, a community 
radio station.  She has worked for the last dozen or more years as a radio personality, news anchor, 

producer, talk show host and on-air fund raiser, while at the same time continuing to compose music, 
record and distribute the music and film world-wide.  Sheryl is still finishing a degree in psychology at 

Columbia College, having also attended Moberly Area Community College where she obtained an AA in 

psychology, University of New Mexico for music theory and composition and radio broadcasting, and New 
Mexico State University, general studies.    

Charles P. Pitts, Sheryl's husband, grew up in Colorado and has his Master’s Degree in Therapy and 

Counseling, as well as a degree in psychology and minor in English. They are the parents of two sons in 

their 20s who have both been serving in the US Army.  

 

League Calendar 
 
April 3, Noon: Ag Consensus 

Questions meeting, Montrose Library, 

public invited but only members can 
"vote". 

 
May 1, 11:30am: Annual Meeting, 

members only, Dragon Wall, 216 No. 
Townsend, election of officers, 2014-

2015 budget approval, other business 

 
May 6, 6pm: DMEA candidate forum 

in Cedaredge - League will moderate 
 

May 13, 6pm: DMEA candidate forum 

in Montrose - League will moderate  
 

May 16-17:  LWVCO Council, Grand 
Junction 

2014 LWV Community Support 
 
The Montrose County League of Women Voters 

thanks these local businesses, organizations and 

individuals who have donated financial and in-kind 
support for the 2014 year.  Please add your thank 

you when you patronize these businesses or visit 
with these individuals. 

                          
                        

Alpine Archaeological 
Horsefly Brewing Company 

Red Barn Restaurant 
Camp Robber  
Julie Gleason 

Dennis Olmstead 
Ellie and Steve Dooley 

Sarah Combs 
The Montrose Mirror 

Rod Britten 
 

 

OUR ANNUAL MEETING IS SCHEDULED FOR MAY 1.  SEE 
CALENDAR BELOW. YOUR ATTENDANCE IS VITAL! 
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LEAGUE OF WOMEN VOTERS® 
OF MONTROSE COUNTY                                            

Box 3321 

Montrose, CO 81402 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

Join League of Women Voters of Montrose 
County  

2014-2015 
Not for Women Only! 

 
 

Name(s)__________________________________________________ 

Address_________________________________________ 

Phone (H)____________________(Cell)______________ 

E-mail__________________________________________ 

___Individual $55 (Of this amount $31 goes to National League; 

$18 goes to 
        State League; $6 is retained by the Montrose League)  
___Household $90 ï Two members in one household (National 

League 
          $46.50; State League $27; $16.50 is retained by the Montrose 
League) 
___I understand that I can join without being active, and this is my 

intent at the 
present time. 

___ I would like to make a contribution beyond regular dues – It will go 
directly               to our local League (Thank You!). 

___ Sustaining Member  $100   
___ I would like to make a tax-deductible contribution to the Montrose 

League. Write a separate check to League of Women Voters CO 

Education Fund. Write “Montrose” on the check’s memo line. 
 

Please make checks payable to League of Women Voters of 
Montrose County.  Mail to Kathryn Carson, 62431 N. Star Dr., 

Montrose CO 81403 
Membership Questions?  Contact Tammy Theis, 209-4507,  

unionyes@montrose.net 

 
 
 
 
 

 

2013-2014 Board Members 

President: Karen Connor, 249-2135 

kconnor1941@gmail.com   

Secretary: Joan Elliott, 240-4945, 

joamar1@juno.com  

Treasurer: Kathryn Carson, 249-3776, 

pkcarson@bresnan.net  

Delta Representative:  Peggy Baxter, 
856-6225, peggybax@gmail.com 
 
Delta Representative:  Martha Grewall, 
856-4748, grewalmartha@yahoo.com   
 

Voter Newsletter: Nancy Ball, 249-8963  

nancyball@montrose.net    

Website: Susan Chandler-Reed, 249-1076, 

susan.chandler.reed@gmail.com                                                            

Voter Service: Rod Britten, 240-1119, 

rodbritten@montrose.net   

Membership:  Tammy Theis, 209-4507, 

unionyes@montrose.net 

At Large:  Rosemary Murphy, 249-3925, 
mmurfh@hotmail.com   
 
Fundraising:  Caitlin Switzer, 275-5791, 
caite@montrose.net  
 

LWVUS Agriculture Study:  Barb Krebs, 

249-3989 stukrebs@hotmail.com 

 
 

The League of Women Voters, a 

nonpartisan political organization, 

encourages informed and active 
participation in government, works 

to increase understanding of major  
public policy issues and influences 

public policy through education and 
advocacy. 

Check out our Website: 

www.montrose.co.lwvnet.org/ 
 

Our webmaster, Susan Chandler-Reed, is doing a 
terrific job keeping us updated on and linked to 
local, state and national activities, issues and 

websites. 
 

 

mailto:kconnor1941@gmail.com
mailto:joamar1@juno.com
mailto:peggybax@gmail.com
mailto:grewalmartha@yahoo.com
mailto:nancyball@montrose.net
mailto:susan.chandler.reed@gmail.com
mailto:rodbritten@montrose.net
mailto:mmurfh@hotmail.com
mailto:caite@montrose.net
mailto:stukrebs@hotmail.com

